
An important month

The forces of Pessimism and defeat want the U.K. to seek an extension to the
negotiating year with the EU. It is most important that the Prime Minister
and Mr Frost refuse to countenance such a dreadful idea. There is nothing we
could negotiate next year that we cannot negotiate this year. The U.K. made a
mess of the negotiations under Mrs May who trusted the Official Civil service
and liked advice that always meant the U.K. giving in on issue after issue.

The present government has so far been as clear as Mrs May was muddled over
what the U.K wants. It has rightly refused to accept the EU’s wish to settle
fish first before anything else and make our fish a further payment to them.
It has proposed a free trade agreement as the base of the future relationship
but said no agreement would also work fine.

There is no point in negotiating through June unless the EU changes its
approach and understands we are not giving away powers over our fish, our
laws or our money. The EU pretends we want to stay in the single market and
customs Union, which we voted to leave.

The U.K. just has to stay calm, be pleasant but show great resolve. We are
not going to give in again and do not want some kind of Association Agreement
putting has back under the EU Court and laws.
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